
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

The Los Angeles County Regional Planning Commission (Commission) will conduct a public hearing to 
consider the proposed Earvin “Magic” Johnson Park Master Plan (Master Plan) and Final Environmental 
Impact Report (FEIR). The public will have an opportunity to testify and submit written comments, or written 
comments may be directed to the Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR), Planning Division, at the 
address below. If the final decision on the Master Plan and FEIR is challenged in court, testimony may be 
limited to issues raised before or at the public hearing. 
 
Hearing Date and Time:  Wednesday, December 9, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. 
Hearing Location:  320 West Temple Street, Hall of Records, Rm. 150, Los Angeles, CA 90012 
Project & Permit(s): Project No. R2015-03286, Permit Nos. RADVT201500011/RENV T201500237  
Project Location: 905 E. El Segundo Boulevard, Los Angeles, CA 90059 
Project Description: The expansion and rehabilitation of the existing Earvin “Magic” Johnson Park and the 
construction of new, state-of-the-art recreational facilities and amenities. 
 
For more information, contact Ms. Jui Ing Chien, Park Planner, at (213) 351-5129 or 
jchien@parks.lacounty.gov. Project information is available at 
http://parks.lacounty.gov/wps/portal/dpr/Newsroom/EnvironmentalDocuments/ and at the DPR Planning 
Division, 510 South Vermont Avenue, Room 201, Los Angeles, CA 90020 (By Appointment); South Agency 
Headquarters, 360 West El Segundo Boulevard, Los Angeles, CA 90061; Willowbrook Branch Library,11838 
Wilmington Avenue, Los Angeles, CA 90059; Athens County Park, 12603 Broadway Los Angeles, CA 90059; 
and the Martin Luther King, Jr. Center for Public Health, 11833 South Wilmington Avenue, Los Angeles, CA 
90059. All correspondence received by DPR shall be considered a public record. 
  
If you need reasonable accommodations or auxiliary aids, contact the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) 
Coordinator at (213) 974-6488 (Voice) or (213) 617-2292 (TDD) with at least 3 business days’ notice. Si 
necesita más información por favor llame al (213) 974-6466. 


